Minutes- General Meeting, Wentworth Falls Garden Club –

Thursday 9th May 2013

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall

President Henry Nelson

· Addressed the membership welcomed visitors 

-   Called for replacement to Ronn Keen opening/closing the hall for GM.

-  Gave account of 2013 Crossing seminars held 13 April. The seminars attracted 560 attendees to 5 venues, Wentworth Falls seminar was very well attended; the hall was packed with just over 150 people attending on the day.  A DVD of the seminar will be bought by WFGC.

-  25th Anniversary of the club will be held, 2014 with Lyle Davis presenting a brief history.
-    Gai Horrocks and Michelle Funnell as volunteers for June morning tea 
Secretary Fran Craze/Celeste Shadie (standing in for Janice Light)
-  Dates for the Diary, GCA Convention Ballarat Sept. 15-18

-  Drew member’s attention to the notice board for further items of interest

-  Morning tea helpers for June GM

Financial Report Michael Cooper 
As per Statement of Accounts 1st April-30th April 2013

Total Funds: $1530.77 Total Income: $1074.95 Expenditure: $826.51 

Available Funds: $1779.21   Total Tours Funds $1336.44
 Welfare- Henry Nelson

It was reported that Sylvie Partridge and Joy Taylor are unwell

Publicity- Narelle Nolan

-  Drew members attention to articles on Worm Farm and Brussel Sprouts

Library- Barry Butler (had to leave)
Note: silent auction in June in with Carole Conway
Tours & Functions- Lynton Phillips
-  Camellia Gardens 12 July, sold out
-  “Walk on the Wild Side” Bilpin 20 September (Lyle Davis, beautiful garden
Garden Tips- Sylvia Smith

Need to water shallow rooted & potted plants; do not water bulbs until they appear; tidy Azaleas, Camellias, & Rhododendrons; check stems for borers; leave mowing. Maple leaves make good mulch; lots of colour in the garden from Salvias, Polyanthus, trees and shrubs and autumn leaves; stay on top of weeding.
AGM- as per report

Speaker introduced by Henry Nelson

Daniel Bucca-   Was a change of pace from the usual type of speaker on gardening.  His knowledge of his subject was most evident as he talked about various systems of the body that can be assisted by herbal remedies and products.  He divided the body into a series of parts that included the lymphatic system the circulation, and the muscular system and gave interesting insight into which herbs and products can be useful to alleviating physical ailments.  The fact that this was of interest to members was evident in the number of questions and the group of members who spoke to him after the meeting.  His enthusiasm for his subject was most evident. He is also an Iridologist and imports all his herbs, some of which are well known but many that the members had not heard of. He had many products for sale.

